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<ASCIONEi«at

EXECUTIVE: SESSION

5 United States Senate,

6

Operations With Respect to

H Intelligence Activities,

9 Washington,

in Room 407, The Capitol, the Honorable Richard Schweikera. m.

presiding.

stonal Staff Members.

The Committee met, pursuant to notice, at 11:25 o'clock

1*17 5

Present:

Also present: Frederick Baron and Rhett Dawson, Profes-

Thursday, October 10

Select Committea to Study Governmental

Senator Schweiker (presiding).
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PROCEEDINGS

2 Senator Schweiker. Wouldyou1raise your right hand?

/■ Do you solemnly swear that the testimony you are about to

■; ■ give is the truth, the whole truth, and nothing but the truth, 
5 j| so help you God? 

ti
6 !| Mr. Tweedy. I do.

7 j! Senator Schweiker. It has been nice meeting you.

y / Mr. Tweedy. Thank you vary much.

9 (Whereupon, Senator Schweiker left the hearing room.)

p ll (Discussion off the record.)

; ; Mr. Baroi.. Mr. Tweedy, you have juat received the oath

from Senator Schweiker, who has now left the room, and you ar*.

; under no obligation to continue to testify in his absence, but

obviously the Committee would appreciate it greatly if you

;; would continue to testify.
:i
I;

'' Are you willing to continue to testify in the Senator's

absence?

Mr. Tweedy. I plan to testify fully.

Mr. Baron. You are willing to testify to the truth as

as you can do it?

Mr. ""weedy . I will

Mr. Baron. Are you

indeed.

aware tha t you have the r ioht to

Mr. Baron. You are appearing here voluntarily without

TOP SECRET
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counsel?

Mr. Tweedy I am.

Are you also aware that you may cease answering

questions at any wish to consult with counsel?point if you

Tweedy.Mr. I am

of your Consti-Mr. Baron.

rights are Intact, Including your Fifthtutional Amendment

silent?

Tweedy. I am.Mr.

Baron.

a set of documents which ware notus proceed to review

attempt here. available to us in your first

we coveredold ground thattoday is not to go over a lot of

focus our concerns on a fewto

of an assassination olot■ i: main events in the alleged story

IV these documents.

October 26th, 1960.

referredThe document

to was marked Twaadv

Exhibit No. 1 for

ident i f ication.)

TOP SECRET
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to the

exam ir.a tion . The

All right then.

Finally, are* you aware that all

•; rights to remain

in your first examination but

IC " against Lumumba, and to refresh your recollection by review of

Let me introduce as Exhibit 1 a cable from Allen Dulles

Leopoldville Station, marked for Robert Guthman on
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1 TESTIMONY OF BRONSON TWEEDY

2
Mr. Baron. Wa discussed this cabla in your previous 

appearance, did we not?
. I
’* I Mr. Tweedy. August 26th.
J | May I correct the date? It is August 26th.

$ | Mr. Baron. Certainly.

) Mr. Tweedy. It is rather Important.
i
j Mr. Baron. It is August 26th.
I

y । Mr. Tweedy. Yes, we did indeed discuss it the last time.

-1' Mr. Baron. After you took another look at this cable
If

• ■■ this morning before wa went on the record, you made a remark to 

;; the effect that this cable was a source of authority as far a?

1 •' i you were concerned at the time.

1 ji Is that your impression now?

J-1' .! Mr. Tweedy. Yas. 
i;

1 r Let m» just add to tha*- a bit. The cable per se I did not
:J ii

17 '■ remember, but it is perfectly obvious the cable is the authority

1f" When I first talked to Mr. Bissell about this, he certainly

implied the only reason the subject was being raised is because

it had been of national policy level concern. I do not thin'-:

it could bo more clear-cut than. that. This was basically, this 

was the formal expression of that bv the Director himself.

I cannot remember which came first, did I see this cable 

first, or did I talk to Mr. Bissell first. I suspect that 1 

talked to Mr. Bissell first. It must hava bean absolutely i r.’

TOP SECRET



the Bam* time period.

Thia merely confirmed what I think I probably heard from 

Mr. Bissell first.

Mr. Baron. In this discussion with Mr. Bissell, you are 

referring to the subject of getting access to Lumumba for the 

purpose of assassination.

Mr. Tweedy. I think it probably came up in the sense that 

the thrust 6f the American position was that there was no 

solution in the Congo without the fall from power of Mr. Lumumba 

and no measure should be overlooked to achieve this -- constitu­

tional, revolutionary and indeed, executive action, if you want 

to call it that.

Mr. Baron. Meaning assassination?

Mr. Tweedy. Yes.

But none of these possible measures were excluded, and the 

main point was that uvarybody agreed that Lumumba, had to go or 

wo wore in for very serious trouble in the Congo.

Mr. Baron. You were refarrina a moment aqo in discussinQ 

this cable from Allan Dulles to the fact that when you first 

discussed ths possibility cf assassination Lumumba as one mBans 

of removing him from powRr with Richard Bissell, Bissell raferr»> 

to this cable.

Mr. Tweedy. No, I would have seen this cable when it went 

out. T am afraid you cannot pin mu down on this, becauss I 

cannot remember the Saqutnce of events. It would have been a

TOP SECRET
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r am^mber .

o

perfectly natural follow-up to my dlscuselon with Bissell. I

is conceivable that this want out before I talked to Bissell,

do not exclude that, but the two were totally in tandem.

Mr. Daron. Having taken a look at all of the documents

that we are about to introduce into the record today, befora

begin taking your testimony on the record, are you able to

pinpoint with any more precision your initial discussion with

Mr. Bissell of the prospect of assassinating Lumumba?

Mr.

Mr.

Mr.

Tweedy.

B

Baron.

Pinpoint it in terms of time?

No, not in terms of time. I can only assume

It would have taken place shortly before this

Allan Dulles cable?

Mr.

because

Tweedy. Either shortly before, or shortly after,

the next series of cables obviously get the show,

on the road.

y I comment just generally

no surprises in them as

Much of it.,

:u aspect

about examining this

on those

even to

cables as a group?

am concerned,

I

tha t

on the possibilities

ai.vthing against Lumumba. basically,

Sae from that- cabin traffic,

TOP

still do no*'

seek 1nc,

various measures that might nerfor-

SECRET
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or achieve the goal

by any means limited

means which appeared

including* indeed assassination

tothat, that we were in trouble

secure * particularly means which

but not

f indinq

kept the

U.S. hand hidden. It is the to and from, and the atmosphere

it

no

it which is vary familiar to maj the details of it, much of

even on reading them, is rather unfamiliar to me. I found

surprises in it.

Mr. Baron. Having refreshed your recollection by reviewing

these cables, can you add any greater specificity to the record

bout the substance of your conversations with Richard Bissell

n the possibility of assassinating Lumumba?

Mr. Tweedy. I think what, we used to do, as T remember

ar. it came to the technical exchange with *he Station on one

sset versus another, the possible security weakness of this

versus the

largely to mt.

to time review

possible strengths of another, Bissell left this

I do not mean to say that we did not from time

it. He did not debate with me

1Q was somebody who was worth dealing with or not, because

for example.

Mr. Baron. You

OU?

savino he wouId have 1 * * t the opera t i

The opera*- Iona 1

.ion that. looked a s s c n s a ,

promise of success. I do not recall that wo would discuss

type of a cablt; in detail . As you can

TOP SECRET
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a number of thorn, because he wanted to remain familiar with

th am.

(Discussion off th*'record.)

Mr.

Mr

detailed

Daron.

Tweedy

Back on th* record

No, I do not have

on this subject.

any further recollection of

discussions with Bissell on this. On the other hand.

it was perfectly clear that he remained actively interested in

it. I am sure

O'Dounell, for

that idea. As

that he was th* one that had the idea of Justin

example, I think he undoubtedly cams up with

you

O'Do«uell had over

fixed on O’Donnell

recall, I had forgotten entirely that Justin

played a role in this. I am sure when he

th" the

he must have discussed this with him. I can almost say I

remember it, but hardly.

Mr. Baron. Do you have any recollection of what Bissell

said to you in the series of discussions on the prospect of

assassinating Lumumba about the live! at which the exploretion

of this prospect had batr. authorized?

Tweedy. No. That is the aspect. I was never clear on

except that that he was quite

confident that this was

of Lumumba by whatever

about assassination; I

I was quit* cl ear

Washington wart agreed

I am now talking about th* eliminati

means. I am not talking necessarily

want to be quite cl^ar on that.

in my mind that ths policy levels of

that Lumumba must go. I cannot go any

TOP SECRET
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further than

said I think

this or that this had been discussed with the policy levels

never made clear to

5 monordoes this cable make clear, but it was perfectly clear

that Mr, Dulles felt quite quiet in his mind about discussing6

with the State Department or the Ambassador.any

record.theH

taken.)9 recess was

backMr, Baron.. on the record now.

Whoa we stopped, discussing your account of your

me«tinas with Richard Bissell

Lumumba had arisen among other means that had been considered1/

1 !

President of the United States for moving forward with an

assassinating Lumumba?operation which might include

the President at all.never mentioned

Ry name?

Bv

either before ormerely my impression reinforced,

Allan Dulles that this was a policyof this cable

extant to which the Executive had

i assassination discussed

TOP SECRET

he certainlyit quite clear,

wit-h him at all, I cannot comment on.

level decision. but the

(Whereupon a brief

Mr. Baron.

Let me makeHr. Tweedy.

of government. I do not know, and it was

even by anv indication. It was

OffMr. Baron.

that that Bitsell

Tweedy.Mr .

I cannot say, for example

as an Agency we should consider assassination on

of these aspects

where the subject of assassinating

in disposing of Lumumba, Did Richard Bissell ever indicate

directly or indirectly to you that he had the authority of the

hw
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It is perfectly obvious that the Agency felt that it had

the support of the.Executive in efforts to eliminate Lumumba.

It

if

5

8

was at least my impression throughout this whole period that

it ever came down to the point where somebody said, I think

can do it, and we decided upon the means, that someone would

have said,

approval.

would have

well, before we do, obviously there has to be final

I would not have known where the final approval

come from. I would not expect that my correspondence

with the Chief of Station in Leopoldville would result in the

assassination of Mr. Lumumba without further ref stance.

Baron. You were under th* impression that whatever

steps you were involved in toward eliminating Lumumba, as you

put it, ware fully authorized at the highest level of the

government?

Mr.

Mr.

Mr.

Tweedy.

Baron.

Tweedy.

Yes, .1 was.

That would include the President?

I do not really think I can answer that

question, Mr. Baron. When somebody at my level, fairly senior

though it was, receives clear-cut assurances that th-s policy

wants somethir.n done, ficu 1 *■ for him to

judge whether the President. p=.r su has

Agency or that he has done, this through his National Security

Advisor, the

j.o way that

I think it would he quit,. misleading if I ware to try to

TOP SECRET
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read into it either then or now

Mr. Baron. Whatever impression you had of the extent of

the authority for the steps that you ware taking to eliminate

Lumumba was derived from your conversations with Richard

Bissell?
5

9

1.' '

was

Mr.

Mr.

Mr.

Tweedy

Baron.

Tweedy.

And the cable

And the cable by Allen Dulles

Which merely indicated to me that the Agencv

confident that it had its policy guidance and was thus

acting accordingly.

Mr. Baron. Between this cable on Ainust 26th which

Al1 an Du 11 as

mark Inhibit

On September

dispatched to the Congo and the cable w« will now

2, which is a cable from yourself to Leopoldvilli

19th, marked Eyes Only, Guthman from Jadwin"'

(The document referred

to was marked Tweedy

Exhibit No. 2 for

identification.)

TOP SECRET
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Mr. Baron. Were there any other meetings that you recall

between yourself and Richard Blaaell where

move beyond the exploratory stage to the

in assassinating Lumumba?

5

6

9

10

he asked you to

implementation stagy

Mr. Tweedy. I do not know at all. I

that that ever occurred

just do not recall

Mr. Baron. Let us turn, then, to thia cable.

This cable indicates

Mr. Tweedy.

Mr. Baron.

(Discussion

Baron -

This is the one on the 19th?

Yes.

off the record.)

Back on the record.

This cable begins with your indication to the

Station that someone was proceeding shortly to the

would announce himself as Sid from Paris.

First of all, to backtrack, Guthman, in thia

the Chief of Station, is that right?

Mr. Tweedy. Correct.

Chief of

Mr.

Mr.

Mr.

Mr.

Baron.

TWeedy.

Raron .

Tweedy.

Bar o

Chief of

Congo who

cable, is

Who we agreed would be

or by hfn alias, Hedgmana ,

My pseudonym.

Did you

Thomas

Who was

have a first name

K .

Sid from Paris?

referred to as the

and Jadwin Is

in the paeudonvm?

I was trving to think. The identity is Sid

TOP SECRET
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1 Brown. Sid Brown *s a name means nothing to ms.

2 Mr. Baron. If I represent to you that we have had testimoav

c- froni Sidney GottlieSTthat this identity stood for himself, does
-----------------

4 j that refresh your recollection?

5 Mr. Tweedy. It would not surprise me. It was my assumption

that it probably was, but I could not recall, so I find -- in

7

b

9

1'.

j other words, your explanation, I think, is what I would have 

i. expected.
j Mr. Baron. Do you have any independent recollection of

■ dispatching ‘Sidney GottileQ on a mission to the Congo?

Mr. Tweedy. I have the most unclear recol1 action that I

1. * discussed with Mr. Bissell ^Tdnoy Gott 1 i - b 1 a goinn *o the 
--------------------------

1, ; Congo. I have no recollections of any conversations T had

i ; with Mr. himsel f, although I am quite convinced I had

them.

- In other words, it is inconceivable to me that he would hav-

gone.to the Congo without seeing me. I cannot recall the

substance of our discussions, although I assume, and I imagine

o ; . Mr. Bissall must have shared in this, we discussed what, it was 

; dll about, th- operational problems involved, so that he, in

.* : turn, could b-e somewhat, sensibl-i about what his own supportin':

Iola in tnis Iiiiunt ba.

; Whon I say this, it is a reasonable assumption but it is

not direct recollection.

Mr. Baron. Does this cabin indicate to you that you did

TOP SECRET
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9

] ■;

dispatch to -tha Congo on a highly sensitive

5

8

1.

mission?

more

Mr. Tweedy. It

Whan you say I

accurate to say

does indeed.

dispatched him,

that Mr. Bissell

I would say it would be

and I dispatched him.

am sura the authority for him going would have come from he

rather than me, but we arranged tha details.

Mr^ Baron. Your comment about the fact that the authority

would have flowed from Mr. Bissell dlrecty is borne out, is it

not.

both

by Mr. Bissell's initials on this cable?

Mr.

Mr.

the

cable?

Mr.

Tweedy.

Baron.

DDP and

Tweedy.

Yas, exactly.

Was that a fairly unusual practice, to have

the Chief of tha Africa Division sign a

Quite common. Throughout the organization

' on matters of either particular sensitivity or so important that

the DDP wished to be constantly informed about correspondence

on a

send

That

subject, the Chief of the Division would originate and

out

wag

Mr.

cables and have it actually signed off by the ddp.

quite a

Baron,

document, of tha

common practice in the Agency.

Do you have a recollection, having seen this

fact that you set up a special channel using

YQProp sensitivity indicator?

Mr. Tweedy. I did not recall Y^JPROP, but I r«ca11 spacial

channels.

TOP SECRET



Mr.

yourself

Mr.

8

9

11 ,1

1.

in

up

Baron. Thia would have restricted all traffic from

to Chief of Station, is that correct?

Tweedy.

my absence.

Mr.

Mr.

Mr.

Mr.

Mr.

Mr.

Mr.

Baron.

Tweedy.

Baron.

Tweedy.

Baron

Tweedy.

Baron.

My Deputy would also have access to it

That would be Glen Fields?

Yes.

Would Richard Bissell have access to it?

Indeed he would.

Allan Dulles also?

Certainly if ha wanted, absolutely.

Why was a soecial communications channel set

in this cable?

Mr. Tweedy.

This, again,

matters. If

of the first

was

one

Because of the sensitivity of the subject.

a frequent procedure in the Agency on sensitive

was about to mount a sensitive operation,

things normally done was to set up special

communications procedures so the dissemination of the messages

could be restricted to what was required.

Mr . Baron . I ri the especially sensitive subiec

which you were restricting corununications access was the elimi-

of Lumumba by one means or another?

Tweedy.

Baron . Wha*- wag th« assignment t

was to explain to the Chief of Sta

Congo?

TOP SECRET
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possible

Tweedy. That, I do not recall. I can only assume

that Sidney Gottlieb”!would have discussed with the Chief of

Station instruments which TSD might have which could be of

assistance in an assassination attempt I assumed he discussed

b'

6

7

8

9

IC

his inventory

trying to come

bast chance or

whatever it might be, and

to some conclusions as to

the most practical chance

the two presumably ware

what might have the

of being used.

This is my assumption. I think in this

would have been the purpose of the exercise.

Mr. Baron. Let m„ represent to you ths

{Gottiiab^about two conversations that he had

before he undertook tht mission to the Congo

1960.

First, when . Gottiiebi 1ooked at this

early stage, that

testimony of Sldne

at Headquarters

in September of

cable and some

subsequent cables which we will discuss today, ha

cables applied to himself. He con firmed the fact

a trip to the Congo and arrived on Sentamber 2^th

by a subsequent cable.

by another cable

sa id

the

said

tha t

.these

he took

and- left or. October Sth. as is indicated

before h

Congo

ai.d c,iBll Fields in which you in

the Congo and give

with instructions to assassinate Lumumba

and to in struct the Ch i -

TOP SECRET



which thia lethal material could ba administered through

2

5

6

8

9

]t

Lumumba's food or toothpaste or something that he would ingest.

Mr. testified that in

indicated to him that these instructions

Richard Bissell’s authority.

Did that conversation taka place?

{Discussion off the record.)

Mr. Tweedy. His testimony does not

that conversation you

were being given at

basically refresh my

memory. The only aspect of it which I would find unrealistic is

that he had an instruction from me to tell the Chief of Station

to use this material and go ahead and assassinate Lumumba,

that is

nk, tha t

perfectly feasible.

all the authority tha*- was necessary.

does not make

do not recall

am not going to deny what^sTdlsaid.

that I told

sort of get

assassinate

him, in effect,

the show or; the

Lumumba w i thout

way it would have happened.

to go to

road and

sense. The rest Of it is

it in tha detail, but I

I think his racollection

ths Chief ot Station and

use the poison and

any further ceremony is iust not th

Baron. Why is tha*-?

Tweedy. for the simple reason that under no circums

would that instruction have beer, given by me without reference.

to higher authority up through tha chain of command.

Baron. When ycu

what do you mean?

TOP SECRET
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Mr Tweedy My higher authority In the first Instance

2

5

6

7

6

9

1/

J

14

1 ;■

16

would be Mr. Bissell.

Mr.

Mr.

Mr.

him

Baron. ^GottTieEj did testify --

Tweedy. I understand.

Baron, — that you referred in your conversation with

to the fact that you had authority from Mr, Bissell for the

assignment you were giving to Gottlieb,

Mr, Tweedy, The only thing that Mr .‘{Gottlieb. would disagree

on is that there would be no further reference, which his

statement implies from Leopoldville before they took any action

on this matter, in other words, take

matter, and that was never a matter,

tion, that was ever delegated by Mr.

the final action on this

to the best of my recollec-

Bissell. In other words,

Mr. Bissell never said, look, you have the picture, go ahead

and do it in your own good time without any further reference

to me or anybody else, nor is the tenor of this correspondence

I read it that way at all.

Mr. Baron. Do you recall if Mr. Bissell ever want as

telling you that if an opportunity arose to carry off th

assassination of Lumumba in a s i tuat ion where i t wouId be

practically impossible to confirm, that there was aut.horit

for proceeding with the assassination with Headquarters,

the Chief of Station would be, under those circumstances,

author i zed to proceed to assassinate Lumumba?

Tweedy, No, I do not.

TOP SECRET
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-TV- w

1
19• 1 J Hr- Boron. Do you have a recollection about that ona way

or the other?

Mr. Tweedy. I do not recall that he ever put it to ma

this way.

5

6

7

8

Mr. Daron. Let ua then break down your statement about this

meeting with (Dr. GottliabAinto component parts.

You agree now, having heard :pr, Gottiiefrtestimony, that

it is true that you had a b k a d r , Go t tliebj to go to the Congo?

_ 9 Mr. Tweedy. Indeed, as I assumed I had, yes.
J ......

2 > Mr. Baron. It is also true that you knew that T>r ; Gott 1 i '
s&MhriMUMteat(Ml

was to carry a lethal material to the Chief of Station in tht

Congo?

Mr. Tweedy. If ha says so, I do not disagree with him.

I do not frankly recall that at this noint, but I am perfectlv

wadded to accept, what he says.

Mr. Daron. Assuming, for the moment, that you would havt

required the Chief of Station to check back with Headquarters 

before ha carried out an assassination mission, would it be 

true that vou assigned t^r .  Gotti ie^ the task of instructing 

the Chief of Station to a ssass i r.e * b Lumumba on that basis?

Mr. Tweedy, {j7r, Gotti i wa3 head of the Technical 

Services Division, or whatever it was called in those days.

Mr. Baron. Let me jump in for a moment.

At this point, for about a y-ar and a half, ha was the 

Science Advisor to Mr. Bissell, and he moved to Technical

TOP SECRET
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6

Services shortly thereafter.

Twaedy. The way you put it to me was that I instructed

The answer to that is, I am

sure I never instructed Aotyt 1 isb; to assassinate Lumumba. This

is

to

to

the way you put it to me.

Mr. Baron. Let me correct that.

What I meant to say was

convey the Instruction to the Chief of Station that he was

assassinate Lumumba if he found a way to do it and if he

confirmed it with Headquarters?

Mr Tweedy. My answer to that is almost certainly not.

That would have bear, covered in other correspondence, which T

think is demonstrated by these cables, to the Chief of Station

direct from me with authority of Mr. Bissell. I

। used, neither would Mr. Bissell, Mr

for thi s instruction..

Baron, {^r ■ Gotti ie’b| has also testified

from carry inn the materials to ths Ch i “ f of

instruct i nq

Congo ;

Chisf of Station.

would not. havt

the channel

that, a s id ft

station and

use and givina him an instruct ion about a

a Lumumba, had one fur th.

was to sarv* as a technical advisor to the

feasibility of usinn tht»se biological

substances to carry off - the operation•

As s ta v down there f

a short period of to datemine the technical fbasibil i

TOP SECRET
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of

up

5

6

7

a

9

the operational plan that ths Chief of Station might coma

with.

Mr.

with his

he would

Chief of

Tweedy. This seems

technical knowledge

be in a

Station

operation. That

ha

quite reasonable to me. Presumably!

of the nature of those materials

position to either

as ha attempted to

comment on or advise the

put together some kind of

makes good sense to me

He would require,' basically, a technical advisor.

Mr. Baron.- «prT"Gottl:£ebnalso testified that the materials

took with him were of a fairly short life. Their toxicity

would wane within a matter of weeks.

Giv«n that bit of information to refresh your recollection,

does that make

the Chief of Station in actually carrying off the administration

of these drugs, as opposed tn giving him general instructions

in the use of such lethal substances?

Mr. Tweedy. I do not know really that T can comment on

that. If the materials would deteriorate fast, the use of

possible,

to he expeditied, but

field, again,

our concern that this

done right,

conced1ed.

would necessarily have

Headquarte

demonstrated in this correspondence was

thing could be done at all, that it be

and t.ha*- the U.S. hand should ha

If this w^re at odds with the life of these materials, ’

TOP SECRET
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6

9

think that would have just been too bad. But I think it Is

perfectly clear that we would not have expedited anything at

the risk of doing it unprofesslonally.

Mr. Baron. At the

after talking with you,

to the Chief of Station

B

point that ^^triebj left for the Congo

would he have been enpowered to convey

that an assassination of Lumumba could

be carried off if he could meet the criteria you just laid out.

concealment of the U.S. hand and use of these materials before

their potency waned?

Mr. Tweedy. My answer to that would be he would be in no

position to do anything more with the Chief of Station if thev

reached that point in planning, that as of the last time he

. was at Headquarters that there would probably ba an approval

from Washington.

Mr. Baron. You would expect, then, the Chief of Station

would have been expected to reconfirm with Headquarters the

fact that ha had a go-ahead?

Mr. Tweedy.

Mr. Baron.

It would never have occurred to me otherwise.

It

you would have made

Mr. Tweedy. I

would ba your testimony that., although you

rcCd1 1 Cotti i

that clear to for / Cott 1. b?

would have thought so, yas, bu* I could no*

comment any further.

Mr. Daron.

conversation?

Thr-. reason for the* is you do not recall

TOP SECRET
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Mr. Tweedy. Not only that, Dr~GottlTeb? was as familiar 

as I was with (a) the sensitivity of this particular project 

and what was involved and ths way that the Agency did its 

business, which was things of this kind were not dealt with on 

sort of an offhand basis.

Mr. Dawson. What Is offhand?

Mr. Tweedy. The fact that the field and DFV'Go were

given something in the nature of a blank check as to how they 

would go about it and when, without further reference to 

Headquarters.

Mr. Dawson. If we are to tie this to the cables, then, 

is there something in the cables predating 111iah avisit to

the Congo which would lead you to believe that it had previous Iv 

been authorized by some words in those cables?

Mr. Tweedy. What, Mr. Dawson, had previously bean 

authorized?

Mr. Dawson. The authorization of the assassination effor*, 

the elimination of Lumumba.

Mr. Tweedy. Only in the most general terms. no operation 

had been put forward by the field. Tn our business, these 

things were done by operational planning, at which point one 

came up with an operation that was agreed upon by the Station 

and by H eadquarters, and this, then, would have beer, either 

implemented or not, according to the sav-so -from Headquarters.

Hr. Dawson. That kind of op-iratlcnal planning is

TOP SECRET



6

fter Mr.^Gottlleb^arrives in the Congo, is that correct?

5

Mr. Tweedy

can tel1 by the

reference to Mr

Mr.

Mr.

sorts of

Daron.

Tweedy,

This, in affect, is that

Chief of Station, there is

GottlTeff, as I recall.
■**—- - - .

In this cable traffic?

ways and

to assassination

(Indicating). You

no further

In this cable traffic, was looking at all

means of eliminating Lumumba, not restricted

which coincides exactly with my recollection

. of the: period between when ths subject was first

Station and that rather Indefinable period when.

was all over, which, I suppose, basically is the

of Lumumba.

broached to the

disappear*

It

think all of this traffic supports my contention that

under the instructions he was given, the Chief of Sta t i On in

Leopoldville set about exploring all alleys and

crystal clear. There were problems with all of

looked more promising than others. Individuals

found none

them. Soma

who might be

used obviously looked more promising than others. Some were

discussed and discarded. We commented on some. And so it

Mr . I think, that we should proceed in a moment

to go through thes = cables with a clos- eye, one by

One further point Ottl.irtbJ^sj testimony,

to him, he said he was under th-. impression that it

Agency procedure

one.

to be

was mere1

mission like this one the

TOP SECRET
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that

that he should check back with Headquarters before he proceeded

: with assassination of Lumumbathe

Mr

I cannot

w i thconceivable to me that I could have had this conversation

DOS3 lb1 “

have explicitly mentioned themight netto the Congo vou

the Chiefrequirement that

to move ahead withto reconfirm hi 3 au thority

I am notIt is ,csdy . suopose,

possible.

di.d on

would no t a s ■would be d s

1 a t1 oth ma and the

I was havinu wi*-h tha Chiefbasic cor r aspond ence tha*-the

i *• oroba b 1 eor is

about his missioninstructions■ that in vour

Station return Headquartersto

that any

that this would be covered inhim and not mentioned this

butrnr.

recall what I said to him, It certainly is perfectlv

I cannot comment on his statements becauseTweedy

1.0 t the wa y

So then itwrou.

thati t h

TOPSECRET

Station probably would check back with Headquarters

prudent Chief of Station would check back to reconfirm his

autborltyto go ahead with an assassination operation

‘GottlTebjsa id in his conversation with you he was not told

ha should convey to the Chief of Station the requirement

to 'Sid ri ay Gotti ieby
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Chiefs in the

The last

5

his

you

field, to a greater extant than£Dr. Gotflleb^woul

thing I am doing is impugning his veracity and

testimony.

Mr. Daron. Whan you say it is not the way

meant to say it was your understanding in

practice

would be

Mr.

to carry

was mada

that the

expected

Tweedy

we do business,

general Agency

Chief of Station in a situation like this

to check back with Headquarters?

Whan a Chief of Station was given tha author!

out something entirely on his own initiative, that

quite clear -- I'm not talking about this case, I mcu

generally this was

Mr. Baron. When

this was not the way

made quit* clear.

you were talking about the fact that

that we generally did business," you wef-

not referring to the fact that you would have made it absolut

explicit in any conversation with'’Sidney 'Gottlieb! or anybody

like him who was

of Station would

Mr. Tweedy.

under talking

be expected

If I

and he said I did not,

it would be because it

a sensitive mission that the Chis

to check back?

had not mentioned this to ISidnev Got*!

I am perfectly prepared to believe him.

never occurred to me that the Chief of

Station would act in any other wav. That is it.

Mr. Dawson. Of course, Hedgeman also testified that

it i.evcr would have occured to him to have carried this out

without having checked back, he did so, of course; the

cables will show that

TOP SECRET
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on is exactly what Mr. 'lo't'tTlab'yconveyed to Mr. Hedgwman,

1 which, of courseI
i Mr. Tweedy.

you could not testify to.

I could not.

Mr. Baron. Or what you said to him.

5 Mr. Tweedy. I think it la quite possible that I did not
;■ ____ ;_____ _

6 j; say to Mr. Gottlieb, Sid7 . for Heaven's sake, do not have the

7 jj Chief of Station go off assassinating this fellow without 
r

0 l referring back to Headquarters. It would never have occurred 
;i

9 f tn ms to do that. It would have bean, in my view, superfluous.
1 q li Mr. Dawson. You are, of course, aware that Mr. iHedqerar,

J1 was aware of this practice in the Agency?

Mr. Tweady. Certainly.

Mr. Dawson. You had seen that happen. He had only been

Station Chief for a short time; in spite of that, he was still

aware of Agency practice? - .

Mr. Tweedy. il think that it would be perfectly true to 

say that any clandestine services officer who had reached a 

certain seniority in field experience whether he was Chief o' 
Station or not, hJ would have sucked this in with his mother’s

milk. We were, if I may say so, a very d i sc ini ined ornaniza*-:

in that regard.

Mr. Dawsou. Specifically as to Mr. Jedgeman, that would 

apply to him also?

Mr. Tweedy. It would indeed.

Mr. Baron. Let us proceed then to a document we will m
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Exhibit 3, which is a cable from Bronson Tweedy, to the Chief 

of Station for his eyes only on September 22, 1960.

(The document referred 

to was marked Tweedy 

Exhibit No. 3 for 

identi ficatlon.)
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Mr. Tweedy.

Mr. Baron.

This 1s mostly discussion ofJggKggj^g^

Tha man you referred to was at this time an

agent that was in contact with the Chief of Station?

Mr.

remember

Mr.

TWeedy. I

his name.

Baron.

the Station?

remember him very well, I could not possibly

I remember him very well; I met him later.

proved to be a highly effective agent for

Mr. Tweedy. He was a very good intelligence agent, an

excellent intelligence agent* for the simple reason that ha

was able to make contact with groups and madia in the Congo

which was vary difficult for

not an action, source, but ar.

non-Africans to reach. He was,

source basically;

source.

Mr. Baron. Whan you read the sentence that is at tha

beginning of paragraph B or. the first, page where it says:

"Concur this possibility worth watching, but if decided support 

for ^phop objectives. Believe essential such be provided

through third national channel with PBPP.IME role completelv

concealed.

What ar a you

Mr .

rcca 1 1 what the

I am not sun.; I do no* r iiwber. I do

Wha t 1 am obviously

said .

at 1 tja st had

whnt I wan sa y i no is, if

TOP SECRET
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attempt, that I would

not

You would ba concerned

Absolutely.

5

6

7 Mr. Tweedy

8

9

1 r channel?

Tweedy,Mr. Yes.

Mr. On the last pane of this document -Baron.

The only thing that worries me about thisTweedy.Mr.

conclusion

which may not have had anything to do wparagraph

at all and

any leaks, would almost certainly have

ware involved in this.if

feel I am talking about somebody else

in other cable traffic.

discussion of the use of ano'

TOP SECRET

gc.Kp^rSggRi directly in an assassination

Thus, I am inclined to

Barou.Mr .

tives

of mine is this the more I read it, 2-B is another

This was probably the case. I do not thinvTweedy.Mr .

BarenMr That the assassination* discussion of an

dismiss it out of hand

You then would say the

Mr. Baron.

Mr. Tweedy

Mr. Baron.

about its 'security?

phrase "YQPROP objec-

would refer to an assassination attempt?

assassination attempt was being-restricted to the .YQPROP

I do not feel, at least I cannot recollect, why

included the



Mr. Baron. Who?

YQPROP objectives would still refer to exploring possibilitl 

to an assassination attempt?

Mr. Twaedy. Yes.

Mr. Baron. This may refer to exploring it with a 

different agent?

Mr. Tweedy. Yes.

Mr. Baron. On tha last page, paragraph 3, it tells the 

Chief of Station: "Not intended you construe above comments 

as basically negative. You and colleague understand we cannot 

read over your shoulder as you plan and assess opportunities. 

Our primary concern must be concealment PBPHIME role unless 

outstanding opportunity emerges which makes calculated risk 

first class bet. Ready entertain any serious proposals you 

make based our high regard both your professional judgments. "

What are you referring to in that paragraph? what message 

are you conveying to the Chief of Station?

Mr. Tweedy. Well, I think if you read the cable you will 

notice that wc have found difficulty with a number of his 

proposals. These were exnloratorv r»ro>>osal3. I wanted --

Mr. Baron. For carrying off an assassination mission?

Mr. Tweedy. You keep coming off with an assassination 

mission as if this was always just, around the corner. What. I 

am saying is, we are in a period hero quite common in our 

business of very intensive operational planning and exploration.

TOP SECRET



1 All sorts of things ware coming up from ths field. I had

2 j commented on it hers ; in the end, I say, do not be discouraged

• s I because you do not see the probable channel we will use. I

'• assume the colleague was {Sid Gottiiefiy . because I guess he was

II still there.

° Mr. Baron. The first time he had not arrived, but you had

7 | already cabled that his arrival was imminent?

® |l Mr, Tweedy. I assume that that is the colleague. I do

9 not think he would have talked to anybody else on it. That is 
1। all it means.

J It is, if you like, a technique of management.

Mr. Baron. Moving on to a document that we will mark

Exhibit 4, the n«xt cable, is from Allen W. Dulles of September

14 24, 1960 and your pseudonym is also listed as one of the senders

1: of the cable to the Chief of Station.

(The document referred

1 ' to was marked Tweedy

Exhibit No. 4 for

' ' identification.)
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s 1 ■ Mr. Baron. In this cable, in the first paragraph, it says:
I p ll
4 - || "Wo wish give every possible support in eliminating Lumumba
_ J
I II from any possibility resuming governmental position or if he fa 1 l.e

in Loop" — moaning Leopoldville -- "setting himself in Stanley-

1:1 I ville or elsewhere ?
I'

$ I First, for the record, any time your pseudonym "Jadwin" or

7 !! your name "Tweedy" appears in the upper lefthand corner of a 

b cable or your signature appears on the bottom, you dispatched 

? that cable? Is that not right?

I*'’ ’J I am referrim generally to the cable traffic.

* ■ Mr. Tweedy. Wha t it means is this. T t conId mean seve re 1

* things, but I personally dictated the cable and dispatched it

5 I / without further reference, or for some reason I constructed th* 
i

Im cable and had it released by a higher authority, either Mr.

15 " Bissell or Mr. Dulles. Although those were not the only alter-

16 'I natives, if my name was on it, I was connected with it in one 

-'.7 form or another.

I would guess that I dictated the cable and that Mr. Dullfts

I 1 .. and I do not have any idea how this came about -- Mr, Dulles

" wanted to s3e it, and Mr. Bissell suggest ed that it no out

i ; from Mr. Dulles ard myself, T lust do not blow, .What this 
£
; : means is, Dulles ar.d Tweedy w-re totally aware of the cable.

; 1 Mr. Haron. ,Jetur;iir.o then to the snidsaca I cited from

; , the cable where you and Dulles Were tulkir.o about giv ino e'-er/

; : possible support in e 1 imi nat. i ,.u Lumumba, what message --

TOP SECRET



Mr. Tweedy. •Eliminating Lumumba from any possibility 
I
I! resuming governmental position.* This, if I may say so, reverts 
!i

i, to the original instruction from Mr. Dulles which was that the 

U.S. position was that Mr. Lumumba must ba removed from a

:i position of authority in the Congo and that assassination was 
n
|l not by any means the only way by which this might be accomplished. 

;| Thia, I think, merely reiterates that it is not a — being 

ij a YQPROP cable does not refer specifically to assassination.

;; Mr. Daron. Would this cable, in using the phrase "elimina- 
। ting Lumumba" in this context contemplate assassination as 

li
at least Ona of the possible means that might be used?

Mr. Tweedy. I am afraid if I may say so you are puttinn 

words in my mouth. This is exactly what it says. He has two 

messages now from Mr. Dulles. The first one, I think, was 

;; perfectly clear. Since then he has had messages from Mr.

Dulles’ subordinates like myself. This merely makes it clear 

again that. Headquarters wishes to "give every possible support 

in eliminating Lumumba from any possibility resuming government; 1 

jjositioi." and I canr.ot say more than the t, and T think to say 

that this stresses asses s i .-.atior. wonl-’ quite untrue. But th- 

Chief, of Station in Leopoldville was already under instruction 

to be considering this as or.e of the 'joss ibi 1 ities.

Mr, Huron. As sa ss i i.c t ion?

Mr. Tweedv. This does not char/H t^at.

Mr. Hero,.. I think that is fine.
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„ 1 The interesting aspect of that sentence for ma is the
£
* 2 rest of the sentence where it makes it clear that not only is

I there a concern about Lumumba being able to resume his position

: in Leopoldville, but anywhere else, and it would seam that 
ii

5 !! assassination would at least have to be one of very few means

6 I that could insure that fact that Lumumba would not resume a 
>1

? || position of power anywhere.

6 Mr. Tweedy. I do not think I can comment any further.

9 Mr. Baron. Let us introduce as Exhibit 5 a cable
f.

I- dispatched from the Chief of Station on September 27th. 1960

o

for your eyas Only, and this cable begins with a reference to

/Dr^ Gottiieb7
^4---------------------- J

It says he was contacted 26 September. "Wa on same wavM 

length.” Then it continues, "Hence believe most rapid action

It consistent with security indicated."

!' The next paragraph says, "Basis 2 talks considering

; 7 possibilities:" -- there follows a list of possibilities from

A to G and paragraph 3 on th-s bottom of page 2 says, "Plan 

proceed on basis priorities as listed above, unless instructed 

to cor.tra rv . ”

('rhe document referred

to was marked TWaedy

Exhihi t No. 11 for
I 

iden*- i ication. )
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Mr. Daron. Does that indicate to you that on the list of 

priorities, priority A would have bean considered by the Chief 

of Station to be his top priority?

Mr. Tweedy. Can you read, by the way, paragraph 2; "Basis 

2 talks considering possibilities" of dispatchingtGcHo.trp'flf-eB 

to Stanleyville and taking refuge — that, would be refuge, would

7 j| it not? 
P

8 i. Mr. vBaron.

9 P Mr. Tweedy 

b # Brother" —

Yes. "Recall Stanleyvllie"

-- "and have him take refuge with Dig

Mr. Baron. -- "Would thus act as inside man to brush uu

details to razor edga. Also would provide info on food and 
h . ■- 04 -

13 । agricultural problem, Guthman recall!to Leop."

14 ■ When Dr Gottlieb^looked at this cable, he testified that

15 this cable Indicated that he arrived in the Congo on the 26th 

IC ‘ of September. He had two talks with tha Chief of Station whar« 

]7 : they discussed various operational possibilities of gettina rid

of Lumumba. The letter A represented their top priority plan.

I Would- you agree with that interpret* t i or. of the cable’’

Hr. Tweedy, I won1d thi nk so.

Mr. Baror.. Would you --

Mr. Tweedy. When he says: "Plan proceed on basis prioi- 

ities as listed above" this acain is no* what he was qolna

do at the conclusion of this without

out ar. assassination. He says, what

fur than

we set

reference carr
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I best answer to our problem, ti

j Hr. Baron. Does he not Indicate in this cable though

:! that he would proceed to implement these plana unless he were

* ■ instructed to the contrary? In other words, this very cable

$ :l might constitute his request for a confirmation.

6 •: Mr. Tweedy. I disagree. I think these various possibili-

7 h ties still need further exploration is what he was suggesting

,, to Headquarters. he concentrate on,that. is the best possible use 

ra. -i$ : of|Sc?latTO^ this including further operational intelligence

on the situation which might lead to an agreement that we would

use this man, and than all these others, hut it does not in an^’

- sense, as far as I am concerned, it is not in ar.v sansa the

1 Chief of Station saying, if A looks terribly good I shall just

1 go ahead and finish the job without further reference. 'tot at

1. all.

’ Mr. Baron. I do not understand how you. can read tht phrase

' " "unless instructed to the contrary" in that way.

Mr. Tweedy. Because there are other possibilities here.

I am sorry, but I am afraid looking at it fifteen years later - 

in the subject tha* you are engaged in, I think you would look 

: at it entirely differently than I would, working on a dav-1o-da •••

ma ttar with, the Chi ef of Station. There is absolutely’ noth i n'i

in this cable which says that they

Mr. Baron. Does paragraph A

have th? answer tc

won 1
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take refuge with Big Brother, meaning move into Lumumba'V 
t

entourage?

Mr.' Tweedy. I think probably this would be — I am trying

4

6

■ to think

j Was
11
|l Mr.

how this was.

this possibly

Baron. I do not know the operational details.

7 j| Mr. Tweedy. Be did have some access to Lumumba1 s entour-

8 jjaga^ which was the reason we were so Interested.

9 • Mr. Baron. Would you assume that this cable is suggesting
II

11 that QkjhotroiM be recalled to Leonoldvilla so that he might

] 1 move into ^Lumumba's‘entourage?

;; Mr. Tweedy. Absolutely.

] .• Mr. Baron. Where it says he "would thus act as inside mt

]4 to brush up details to razor edge," would you assume that refers

to exploring the means by which Lumumba might be poisoned?

Mr. Tweedy. I think that is quite a possibility. cannot

specifically say yes. I suspect he was our best potential source.

for Optrationa1 intel1iqance, i f you like, on this.

Then he says "Also would provide into on food and agricul­

tural problems." I have a vague recollection at this poin* the ♦

he was reporting rather importantly on aspects of food and 

agriculture which was a major nolitical factor within the Co;..ig 

then. I cannot put it any more clearly than that.

I think it is that this woul d be a byproduct of this, th.:1 

wc would get more good renorting on the suhiect.
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9

Mr. Baron. You would read that sentence literally instead

2

5

B

of an oblique reference to getting access to Lumumba's food by

which h

Mr.

Mr

might be poisoned?

Tweedy. I would read it much more literally than tha* .

Baron. Let us turn then to Exhibit 6, which is a

cable from the Chief of Station on September 30th to Jadwin,

which is yourself —

(The document

to was marked

Exhibit No. 6

referred

Tweedy

for

identlfleatIon.)
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Mr. Daron. in which the Chief of Station says: "No

really airtight op possible with assets now available. Must

choose between cancelling op or accepting calculated risks

of varying degrees , "

ttSSSlbest asset available. View necessity act

immediately, if at all, urge Headquarters authorize exploratory 
CM

conversations to determine if willing take role as

active agent or cut-out this op.

First, would you read the sentence or the phrase

necessity act Immediately ,

that at this point{Gottiieb had informed the Chief of

that th-s lethal material was of a limited life?

Hr. Tweedy . I cannot really comment on that . Tha t. is

certainly a perfectly reasonable explanation for that remark,

but as I do not know exactly where Lumumba sat on that particu-

lar moment when this cable was sent, it might have something

to do with his availability or someth i r.n el

know .

lr.

had

did

that a 1 though Kicthpjfo'Lo

I just do not

It squall"

511 ha-' ba du us -t

no i r. t

of Station
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approach first on a hypothetical basis --

Mr.

Mr.

being

Mr.

Mr.

September 1960 signed by Glen Fields to the Chief of Station,

8

(The document9

to was marked Tweedy

Exh 1 M t No.

id ant 1 *ica tion.1

Tweedy. Indeed.

Let us introduce as Exhibit 7 a cable on 30Baron.

It is clear here, is it not, that IScho.t4iO.HfreBaron.

Tweedy Yas.

viewed as a potential assassination asset?

again in the YQPROP channel.
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R
Mr. Daron. Presumably, It is responding to the cable that

5

6

we just looked at, and in this cable, Glen Fields says, "You

are authorized hav« exploratory talks to

n assess his attitude toward possible active aqant or cut-out
11 K
I role."
! Would you assume that Glen Fields consulted you before

7 j| sanding this authorization to the Chief of Station?
li

bl Mr- .Tweedy. Not necessarily. t might have been out of

y \ town that day. As you will notice, all he says is, *Youtare

1 *; authorized have exploratory talks"'and "Agree with you initial

! discussions should be on hypothetical basis." And, of

'■ course, at that point, we would expect a report from the field

; or. how it want. He was taking it one step further. He minht

;. not hav« cleared that with ma if I ware away. He might also

have perhaps cleared it with Mr. Bissell, 
i!

i, Mr. Baron. As your Deputy, it would have bean perfectlv

i ■■ ; proper in your eyas for Glen Fields to have issued this cable

without consulting you?

Mr. Tweedy. Certainly. It is quite possible, too, the”

he cVei. told Mr. Bissell what he was planning to do. I cannot

tell you specifically. This is all that this cable authorizes.

I find it entirely within his delegated responsibilities.

Mr. Baron. Would it hav~ been standard nrocedure for

Glen Fields, in your absence, to mention to nichard Bissell the 

fact that such authorization to h- sent to the Chinf of Station

i
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on an exceptional and sensitive mission like this one?

Mr. Tweedy. Would you say that again?

Mr. Daron. Would it have bean standard procedure for 

Fields to check with Bissell in your absence before he sent such 

a cable?

Mr. Tweedy. No. Field's understanding of his authorities 

and his relationships with the OOP on such matters were exactly 

the same as mine. We would have seen eye to ays with him.

If I had sent the cable, undoubtedly I would have let

Mr. Bissell know that I was planning to carry this thing that 

much closir. Ths reason for that is that we were getting dost 

to informing a third party tha*- this wan lr. the wind. Themfoi . 

before we actually took this step, I think something Like 
this, a third party baing^^^^^gj^^, 

Mr. Daron. As Exhibit G, we will introduce a cable or.

October 7th, I960, from the Chief of Statin to Jadwin, which 

is yourself.

(Tha document referred

to was marked Tweedy

Exhibit No, 9 for

iden* i f1 cat ion.)
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9

my memory.

Mr. Baron

; Gotti let?; and het i "Departed Leop for PBPRIME 
I -- j

xpiratlon data his materials. However, left

continuing usefulness. Guthman plans continue

5

b

op.

this

5 October, view

certain items of

try implement

Do you have any independent recollection of receiving

cable?

Mr. Tweedy. You know, it's terribly hard when you see

something that clearly occurred, and to me I read, it's

terribly hard at this stage to say, of course I remember. it all

reads perfectly familiar to me now,. To say

cable will perhaps go

quite specifically

a little beyond

Mr. Baron. Based upon having read this cable at .that

time, which you assume you did, is that correct?

Mr.

Mr.

Tweedy. Absolutely.

Baron. You would have known that 'Sidney Gottlieb had

Congo on October 5th and that th*: Chief of Station

planned to continue to try to

Mr. Tweedy. Which m^ans

implement the operation.

that he would continue his

exploratory operational work to see if he could come to some

solution.

Mr. Barer.. You would

to an exploratory phase, a phase Chief o

feasibility of assassinating Lumumba

TOP SECRET



opposed to moving to implementing?

Mr. Tweedy. Absolutely. Under no circumstances anything 

• 1 se .

Mr. Dawson. Based upon this Exhibit and the previous one 

than. Mr. Tweedy, is it your opinion that in this case no agent 

was ever asked to assassinate Lumumba?

Mr. Tweedy. Yes, indeed. That also coincides with my 

best recollection which is not all that damn good. It is 
perfectly obvious that^^^^^^^^^was never requested to 

assassinate Lumumba, and I have no recollection of anybody 

having been asked to do this.

Mr. Dawson . Whether the d 

outlined in the previous exhibi

Mr. Tweedy. Yes.

Mr. Dawson. Why is it obv 

asked to assassinate Lumumba in 

cable that reads, "Although did 

to the fact t ha t 

ball on assassinating Lumumba i 

of Station, the Chief of Sta*io: 

prepared take any role aactsser' 

plish objective . "

Does the t not indica be tha* 

aS somcOi.c who was prepared to । 

if he should he tasked with it?

Lscussion was hypothetical, as

c>T_
Lous that wag never

light of the sentence in this 

not pick up ball," -- referring 

not necessarily pick up the

i his conversation with the Ch i ‘ 

: nevertheless believed "he 

z within limits security accc--

, jW 
s at least v i

ndertake ar. assass inatior. - : ■ ■
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g 
3 
a 
i 
t

Mr. Tweedy. I did not say he was not. This at that time 

is the Chief of Station*8 bast assessment of what the

5

6

a

reaction would ba if tha thing was formally put to him so 

bluntly that ha understood entirely what it was all about. I 

do not recall, I do not believe any of this residual traffic

indicates that it ever 

my own belief is it is

got so far that we did .that, and I think,

I think probably in "limits securitywould agree to do it.

accomplish objective" is probably tha controlling factor. I

cannot really recall anymore.

Hr. Dawson. Off the record.

(Discussion off the record.)

Mr. Baron. Back on the record.

This report on October 7th by the Chief of Station refers

back to the exploratory conversations that he mentioned he

IC was --

;Mr. Tweedy. Implied to by Fields.

Mr. Baron. -- authorized by Fields in the previous cable

® . • of the 30th.

; Mr. Tw e t d y . R i g h t .

i Mr. HtrOh. As Exhibit 9 , we will introduce a cable s i n nr.-1

- >.;■ by B. Tweedy to the Chiaf of Station in the YOPROP channel.

•; (The document referred

; to was marked Tweedv

' ■ Exh ibi*- do. 9 for
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Mr, Baron. It begins, "Had good discussion your colleague

7 October. Comments followi

"A. Be assured did not expect YQPROP objectives

ba reached in short period and understand current situation

fully warranted return your colleague

And then it continues to discuss the fact that you were

considering dispatching a third country national operator and

a senior case officer from the CIA who would "run this op and

outside agent full time under your direction.

Doan this cable refer to the fact that you debriefed

Sidney Gottlieb?

yes.

Mr. Tweedy. I am sure it does.

Mr. Baror.. The first paragraph

tha Chief of Station should not feel

That 1s what It must be.

is meant to indicate that

that Headquarters would

ba disappointed in the fact that ha did not pull off an

assassination mission in such a short period of time?

Mr. Tweedy.

All 1 was sayii.g

had no i1lusio

of this would be

I want to ba careful to how I reply to that.

to a vary professional colleague was that we

about tha fact that the planning operation

very difficult, at hast, and would take timr.

and thoroughly agran

prospects, such tha t

Gottlieb to return.

But to say

That is

I wa

TOP

fact that immed ia 1t

I wa s say inn.

trvlng to
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6

o

fact that we were not overly disappointed that Lumumba was not

2 assassinated at

that I had with

Mr. Baron.

this point is just not tha level of intercoursei

a very professional Chief of Station. That is

Does not tha paragraph A hero indicate that

a objective of the mission that was discussed in the YQPROP

channel was to assassinate Lumumba in view or in light of the

9

fact

were

that^Go11rieb^had gone to tha Congo with materials that

only going to bo lethal for a short period of time?

Hr. Tweedy. That is what it says.

Mr. Baron.

with you is your

operation as one

In other words, what I am trying to explore

characterization of this entire stage of the

of planning and exploration whan we know tha*

Gottilab .took materials to tha Congo which would only be lethal

for a short period of time and presumably was prepared to move

from exploration to implementation?

Mr. Tweedy. If, as a result of tha Station focusing or.

the problem for tha first time, as a result of Headquarters'

request, they had come up with a plan that they thought was

exceedingly solid and which Headquarters approved, it is not

surprising, perhaps, that we wanted the ma* arials there to

advantage of such, if you like, an unlikely event. But this

wou1d not chang e the norma 1

that the Station would explore,

Headquarters woulJ comment, it would

of events, which would b-

Headquarters informed,

then be a crasando of
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agreement or no agreement at all rasultlng

request for approval or either approval or

would not have changed.

Mr. Baron Because zGottlieb^ took

5

6

8

9

1 :

from either a final

no approval. This

lethal materials to

the Congo with him that had such a short period of lethality,

were you not contemplating at that time that the operation

might wall move from tile exploration phase to the implementation

phase just as soon as ^ottliebjand Hedgeman determined that It

was feasible?

Mr. Tweedy. I think I would put it quite differently.

I think that I would say that we would have been remiss in not

being in a position to exploit, if wa reached the point where

we all agreed that tha thing was possible.

If they had merely gone over and said we think wa can do

it, by why do you not send the stuff from Headauarters, tha*-

IC :■ would have been sort of nonsense, if you follow me.

Mr. Baron. You would have expected the Chief of

Station to cabin back for confirmation, but 1

within your contemplation at tha time

to the Congo, tha Chinf of Station cabled for confirma-

tion, you would probably give him a go ahead to assassinate

Lumumba ?

Tweedy•

Baron.

Twuedy.

. I

T

d id

the

did

not say that at all.

not. say that at all. It would not hav-
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1 । bean my say-so. I do not know what tha policy levels of my

2 ;; Agency, who in turn would have bean reflected in the policy

■ levels of the government, would have done if it had come to the

point where somebody said, we can do it, do you want us to do

5 ' it.

6 Mr. Baron. You would' have referred that to Bissell?

Mr. Tweedy. Yes.

t? Mr. Baron. He would have referred it?

9 Mr. Tweedy. He would have referred it according to his

lights. That was not my business. He was his own level of 

authority. He was as aware of his authority as I was at my 

level. I only assume that this would hav* been discussed a *

}/ the highest level, certainly at tha Agencv. T assume that the 

14 decision would have had to have been made by Allen Dulles and 

who else he wished to consult in Washington.

These are pure assumptions on my part. Under no circum-

stances would I have given the go ahead.

Mr. Dawson. That is interesting.

| Mr. Baron. I iust have one more qu^stion on th i s 1ine.

“ I redli’/t ws ar*-, goina vcry closely ovcr this ground. We wor.ld

not be doing it if it weren't important in trying to get you to 

clarify for the record exactly what shade of meaning you want / 

? to attach hare.

; Would it ba

to the Cor.ao you

fair to say that when you dispatched 111 i - * 

expected to hear back --
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1

2

his explorations5

6

cable?

that8

9 means

you of

that.

I am not going to comment on the hope. [ doTweedy.Hr.

frame of mind was on that.not know what my

of tha exercise was to see whether thisThe purpose

professional matter.

a plancould submit to higher authoritywe felt that wewhere

higher author 1 tvw« thought madewhich

have to taka the ball and run with it and let us knowwould

what they concluded.

Mr. Baron. vou mean any

than vourself?authority higher

It would start withMr. Tweedy.

TOP SECRET

mv chair, o: comma

you were hoping

that time as indicated in the cables of Dulles and the

at that poi ntsome sense,

higher authority her*,By

You were hoping?Mr Baron

Mr. Tweedy

Mr. Tweedy

possible.

Mr. Baron

the Hationa 11 would not be concerned with

I expected this would result in a dialogue

between the Station and ourselves as to what might be feasible.

[Gottlieb[assisting the Chief of Station In

In view of tha entire policy of the Agency at

from yourself and Bissell to the Congo

[Octtilebi and the Chief of Station would find a feasible

of carrying out an assassination mission and then Inform

One thing was clear, that I was the instrument of

r ’• policy in carrying out the exploration which was entirely a

If the exploration had reached a point
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1 to th* President or anybody else, I was perfectly clear in my 

j mind because of what had occurred and the way that these matters 

!| had bean broached to the field by Mr. Dulles, that tha thing

•« |< was in the national arena and was just not in the Agency's 
ht r5 !| arena.

6 t! What Mr. Dulles would have done and what he felt his

authorities ware from higher authority I cannot tell you.

Mr. Dawson. That would have been a matter that would have 

bean between Mr. Bissell and Mr. Dulles, in that correct?

Mr. Tweedy. In tha first instance, it would have been 

batwaan Hr. Dulles and the outside world, ths Executive.

; : Mr. Dawson. Tha chain of command won1d hnva been, you

jA would have talked to Bissell, you would not have been expects ' 

or would have asked what Mr. Dulles' view wera?

;■ :t Mr. Tw-edy. Mind you, wa were also an Acency that was

very flexible. I am not sayinq Mr. Dulles might not have talk-d

to me alxsat thia, t.ha t. was because Bissell was not

immediately available, or something of this kind.

What I am saying is at the working level, the ot>aratio;>B 

1 ev-1, the Divisional and t hj. Station level, we had come up 

with a plan which made professional sense to us which we felt 

sound anouoh so tha* we would Present it to our masters, w~ 

would hdVi done so and tHe resultant instruction to the fie1 ' 

would have dao&nde'i or. their reaction. as far as I was concerr.^' 

within, the Aqancv . As f a r as Mr . Du Iles was cone er n ad , I can:. "
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won Id

tell

have

out

him

you

In other words, the degree to which he thought he would

to refer further to Washington on, I have no idea.

Mr. Baron. It was your job to find a feasible way to carrv

an assassination; it

to decide whether to

Tweedy As far

Dawson.

was the job of Bissell and those above

go ahead, as far as you were concerned?

as I was concerned that is the way it

You have no independent or specific recollac-

tion that you ever went to Mr. Bissell

a shot at this, or we do, and

saying One thing or another?

wa could

You have

and said, we do

do 1

no

not

ai:d hir

Tweedy.

Dawson.

Tweedy.

evBry single one

Mr. Bissell read the same traffic I did.

I did not know that.

He read these cables. Whan I say he read

of them word for word all I can say

had full access to these cables and ar.v thir.

had ar.v reason to hsl leva he had no

,d O:;

been

Dawson.

Mr. Tw&edy.

progress

no*- h

had not

la tura 1 1 ,

'ollowed i

Would Mu. Dulles

’Jot routinely. I think he would have ex pec
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1 | Mr. Bisaall to keep him orally informed on a thing like this.

2 j He did not want any more paper floating around in those days. 

Mr. Dulles was in even another building. Now, we were all down

* at the Reflecting Pool at that point, were we not, and Mr.

5 i Dulles was on E Street. It doesn’t make any difference. The 
i! rt.

6 |i number of papers on this JQPROP thing would have been restricted 

7 । to the absolute minimum. I do not think Mr. Dulles would have 

E । expedted to be bothered with the operational details. What he
■i

9 :t would have expected from Mr. Bissell wan progress on planning

1 the elimination of Lumumba by whatever means.

Mr. Dawson. Was the routine way that that information 

would have been given to Mr. Dulles - - for Instance, what J'm

1. thinking wag, were there staff meetings at which you attended

14 with Mr. Bissell in Mr. Dulles' presence concerning what was 

happening generally on a routine quarterly or weekly basis?

K Mr. Tweedy. Mr. Bissell would have seen Mr. Dulles by and

large avery day.

Mr. Dawson. They would not review meetings on a weekly or 

routine basis?

Mr. Tweedy. He had his own std*f meeting every morning, 

Mr. Dulles did. Th-.se were attended by his Deputy Directors, o’ 

which .Mr. Bissell was One.

; I used to sec Mr. Bissell he had a staff meeting onct

a week which dll Chiefs of Division attended. Nothing like 

this would be discussed at those. I had my own private maath?:::
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1 with him on these matters whenever it seemed necessary by one

2 or the other of us.

Mr. Daron. Returning to the cable of October 7th, 1960,

which you sent to the Chief of Station, the reference to a

senior case officer who might be dispatched to the Congo, is that

6 a reference to tha fact that Bissell was considering dispatching

7 Justin O’Donnell?

a Mr. Tweedy. No other candidate, no other. I assume that

9 is who it is

1 Mr. Daron. 'O'Donnell's account that he was asked by

Bissell to go to the Congo to carry off the assassination of

Lumumba would fit here?

Mr. Tweedy. Sure.

Mr. Daron. The third country national referred to in this

cable and in other cables as someone you are considering

dispatching to the Congo to help with the operation, would tha

be OJWIN or WIROGUR?

Mr. Tweedy. As I told you before, definitely not WDROGUE.

2 Irasumably this other fellow, whose identity and what ha was

Mr. BarOk. The agent that was run by EllinaM Satt'

Mr. This would have beer, the man that would

have worked with Justin O'Donnell if it had all happened.

Mr. liar on. That was QJl'JIN. represent to you tha t

QJWIN was the agent who was supervised by Justin O'Donnell.
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Mr. Tweedy. We read that that time, which is my only 

recollection of it. That is the person I am sure.

Mr. Baron. Let me correct myself here.

I will represent to you that QJWIN was the agent that wan 
\ . Q? o?

5 'i recruited by j^xnbl*d£SBlAja^and sent by fto tha Congo for

6 ,| use by 0' Bonnell and perhaps by the Chief of Station.

7 Is that consistent with your recollection?
ii

o \ Mr. TWeedy. No, it is not consistent with my recollectior 
|!

9 I; It is certainly consistent with what I read tha last time I sav
I)

] ' you, which I have no reason to disouta. I }ust cannot remember

the blighter at all.

Mr. Baron. As Exhibit 10, let us Introduce a cable of 

October ]5thf I960, which is not sent in the YQPROP channel . 

It is marked RIBAT^®FLAT in the space where sensitivity 

indicators are usually placed.

(The document referred

to was marked Tweedy

Exhibit No. in for

id tin* i f ica t ion. )
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Mr. Baron. This cable requests the views of the Chief of

Station on suggestions A# B and C for various covert operations. 
0?

In paragraph C, there is a reference tol^wOAK.

Mr. Tweedy, wa have received the representation from the

CIA that that was a cryptonym used to refer to Lumumba.

Is that consistent with your interaptation of the cable?

Mr. Daron. It is indeed.

b Mr. Tweedy. This paragraph C says in part: "Only direct

9 action we can now 
07

arresting ® <OAK,

stand behind is to support immobolizinq or

more definitive action might he.

Any action taken would have to be entirely Congolese.

Now, you signed this cable, but it was i.o* sent in the

0 special Sensitivity channel tha^ dealt with Gottlieb's mission

HW

to tha Cor.g3'.

Before wtt discuss this cable, let

the record as Exhibit 11 another cable

October 15, 1960 which was sent in the

Chief of Station.

us also introduce into

which you signed on

YQPROP channel to the

(The document
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Mr. Baron. This contains the following language: "You

will not* from cable through normal channel currently being

transmitted" then it continues *on YQPROP suggestions. You

5

will probably receive more along these lines as stumbling 

bloc^^ROAK represents increasingly apparent all studying

6 Congo situation closely and his disposition spontaneously

becomes number one consideration

S Mr. Tweedy.

9 awful English.

Mr. Tweedy.

to said there is

I think by that, I think it Is perfectly God-

10 Mr. Baron. The cable continues

Obviously that means that everyone one talked

no solution to the Congo as long as Lumumba

stays in a position of power or influence there. That is what

that him ns .

Mr. Baron. The cable ‘continues:

confused by any apparent duplication.

Raise above so you not

This channel remains

for specific purpose you discussed with colleague and also

remains highest priority.

Now, does this pair of cables indicate that at this point

despite the indication

"direct action would be

the actual position, of

the first cable that wo looked at

limited to entirely Congolese action

yourself and others at Headquarters

involved in this operation. was that exploration of an a ssass i na -

tion mission remained tha highest priority for the Chief of
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Mr. Tweedy I think that is accurate

2

8

9

io

11

on

We had came to tha end of the road, at least~temporarily

the YQPROP aspect and for tha time being we were

position to approve anything but'what'was discussed

-0Z
' cable

from Lumumba

for

you

meana to

in no

in the

Nonetheless, as long as the threat to the Congo

existed, there remained a high priority to search

taka care of the YQPROP planning aspects

Mr. Daron. When the cable refers to the specific purpose

discussed with colleague —

Mr. Tweedy. This is assassination with£GottliaS7I am

sure

Mr. Daron.

priority. Would

It than says: This purpose remains highest

that not indicate to the Chief of Station

that he should proceed to find a way that Lumumba could be

assassinated?

Mr. Tweedy. What this would mean to the Chief of Station

was that he should retain exploration of possible means of

assassinating Lumumba as highest priority. He should continue

to seek means to do this, not to do it.

Mr. Baron. Again, you are maintaining you have just made

yourself clear, as far as

asking him to explore and

Mr. Tweedy. Hothinq

you ware concerned, you were still

not implement at this point?

al sbut.

Mr. Baron. Who would hav* had access to or received

distribution of tbs first cable we looked at which travelled in
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1

2

5

8

9

10

the^^FLAT channel? 61

Mr. Tweedy, it would have been restricted, but not as

restricted as the other

Mr. Baron. Would somebody at the Embassy conceivably

have been cut in on cable traffic in the channel that dealt

6

Mr. Tweedy. Could be, certainly

Mr.Baron. In other words; tha purpose of sending a

with

second cable on the same day which dealt with action against

Lumumba was what?

Mr. Tweedy. The simple reason I think I say I think,

becaus

obviously

YQPROP.

cannot tall you so — as I said a

you’d come temporarily to the end

few minutes ago,

Ol
of the line on

position in the

| Congo, (^labutuj would have served to support the

I of containing Lumumba by whatever means. It is

> sama purpose

Once again referring to tha original cable

general objective,

all part of the

from Mr. Dul1 as

which said all means, in affect, and I think the reason I'm

putting this in tha open channel, the open channel is still

Mr. Baron. Simply the ordinary channel used between

yourself --

Mr. Tweady. Still a restricted channel. RIBAT Isa

restricted thing, in any event. This could have been discusstir’.

with the Ambassador or the Embassy, if any aspect of it seemed
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appropriate by the Chief of Station

Mr. Baron

bean seen by the

Mr. Tweedy

5

6

7

8

9

10

1Z

Dy contrast, the YQPROP cable would only have

Chief of Station?

The FJnbassy would not have been shown this

cable anyway. Wa do not show the traffic to the Embassy; we

discussed it

to

Mr. Baron. It would hava been propr for

be conveyed in some manner?

Mr. Tweedy

Mr. Baron.

Ambassador?

Mr. Tweedy.

Mr. Baron.

have

LAT cable

To be discussed

Between the Chief of Station

Discussed; only orally.

and perhaps ths

By contrast, the YQPROP cable clearly would

bean restricted to ths

Mr. Tweedy. I have no

business was discussed with

believe it was

he could, if he

Mr. Baron.

Chief of Station?

reason to believe that the YQPROP

the Ambassador, I do not

although Hr. Dulles, in his original cable, said

wanted to

Let us introduce as the final exhibit for

the moment Exhibit 12, a cable of October 17, I960 going to

Jadwin from the Chief of Station

In this cable, the Chief of Station is responding to your

suggestion that a senior case officer might be dispatched to

the Congo to handle the 'YQPROP operation. He says it is an

excellent idea. Is that a fair Interpretation?
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Tweedy. Yeo.

(The document referred 

to was marked Tweedy 

Exhibit No. 12 for 

Identification.)
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Mr. Baron. The Chief of Station

in tha fourth paragraph for equipment

such a case officer were to be sent.

then makes a suggestion

that might be provided i f

'Says,

sent, recommend Headquarters pouch soonest high

make rifle with

hero when lights

would keep rifle

telescopic sight and silencer

powered foreign

Hunting good

right. However as hunting rifles now forbidden.

in office pending opening of hunting season."

Would you take that to ba a recommendation by the Chief

of Station, if a case officer was sent to the Congo to concen-

trate on tha YQPROP operation, he should ba provided with the

kind of weapon that would be suited for a sniper shot at

Lumumba?

Hr. Tweedy. Yes. Not necessarily to be fired by the

case officer, obviously not, but at least used In the operatic...

Mr. Baron. This reference to the hunting season can be

taken as a reference obliquely to the fact that Lumumba was in

UN custody and that there would not be, in effect, "open

or; him until he showed his face outside of nN custocb.

Would that be a rpretation?

Mr. Tweedy. I would not. have interpreted it quite the

same way. I would have interpreted it this way, which was i f

it, as a result of Headquarters suggestion that

prov id ad to the S ta t ior., the Stution would

a rifle be

up with an

which Headgua: toperational plan

would approve, thus, In effact, the operation was or.

TOP SECRET
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by a rlfl^that would b* th* op*nlng of th* hunting saason.

< । In other words, th* point wh*r* th*y know how it could b* used 

i| and Headquarters had approved its us*.

Mr. Baron. I have on* other general question before wa

5 'I take a break, and that is, returning to ^Sidney Gottilab’s|| 'h—----------- ------
6 i| account of his conversation with Richard Bissell about -making

7 ji preparations for carrying off an assassination against an
l! ,__ ,

6 l< African foreign leader if it were required, -’Gottlieb said in ;| ----------------- '
9 !j that context that h* had higher authority for such an operation.

]. sQottligb^also said that he clearly interpreted Bissell to maar.

I: that Bissell had Presidential authority for such an operation?

J ;; Did you have any knowledge of such a conversation between 
4 
0 —
« } Gottlieb and Bissell from any source?
J ' ......

tape 2b i - Mr. Tweedy. T do not recall that Gottiiab^and I ever

;discussed higher authority and approval. I do not say that it

; < did not occur. I f Gottlieb* said that he had this impression

j in talking to Bissell, I cannot say no, but I cannot, comment

on it further.

o Mr. Barer.. For the moment, we have no further questions
J
" : end we will take a break now and pick up aaain before the ful I

| ■ Committee and Executive Session this afternoon.

Thank you very much for your patience In going throunh th.-.:;

? ; documents one by one. It has beer, extremely helpful to us.

* . (Whereupon, at 1:40 p.m. the hearina concluded.)
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' LEOPOLDVILLE

**. DIRECTOR
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- (PRITT) LEOP

EYES ONLY GUTHMAN FROM JADWIN

on o<i
01

ROUTINE

a n
RYBAT YQPROP

I 1DEN PROCEEDING BRAZZAVILLE SHORTLY AND SHOULD ARRIVE

APPROX 27 SEPT. HE WILL MAKE HIS WAY LEOP SOONEST THEREAFTER M

CALL YOU AT OFFICE ON ARRIVAL. WILL ANNOUNCE HIMSELF AS "SID F ; i • .•.

JARIS' . BRIEF COVER DISCUSSION WILL THEN BE HELD LN WHICH "SID" 

SUGGESTS MEETING YOU AT OFFICE AND YOU<W’LL RESPOND PY YCP.L.-L'Y

AJJ/D SETTING THE TIME. HOWEVER THE ACTUAL MEETING V. ILL TAKE PLA:

ONE HOUR EARLIER THAN TIME MENTIONED IN THIS CONYERS.-. HON AND is*

FRONT MAIN ENTRANCE NEW STANLEY HOTEL. "SID" WILL CARRY UNROLL?

COPY OF "PARIS MATCH" IN LEFT HAND.

2 IT URGENT YOU SHOULD SEE IDEN SOONEST POSSIBLE AFTER HZ 

PHONES YOU. HE WILL FULLY IDENTIFY HIMSELF AND EXPLAIN HIS A 

MENT TO YOU. HOWEVER HIS ETA NOT FIRM AND YOU SHOULD NOT BE 

CONCERNED BY SOME DELAY.

CQOI0iM«f>MO O • » f C | | |
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ACKNOWLEDGE ABOVE SOONEST. WITH ANY REVISIONS YOU

WISH MAKE IN ABOVE PROCEDURES. CONTINUE USE YQPROP INDICATOR

\LL.TRAFFIC THIS OF, WHICH YOU INSTRUCTED HOLD ENTIRELY TO

YOURSELF.

RtfROOUCHON BY ODO THAMTMK USUMQ Of HCE IB ftOKJBHW.

HW
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CONCUR MA3LLWUM USS ^'OR COLL.'-C

mUo i 2<jlMao< UNWITTING TOR TI.MK USING ALTHOU

U
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CONCUR TH13 PCS5LBIUTT WORTH WATCHING BUT

DSCLDED SUPPORT FOR TQPROP OBJZCTTV£o. BKLJXVJ: ESSKNTIA I

31 PROYIBSD THROUGH THJR-D NATIONAL CHANltSl- WITH HBITLTMH HOLZ



O«ll t-

C. 2U. YOU MUST HAVE MUCH BETTER PEXSPECT1YZ 
r , ,ps - .-,. ,______ ll_________ ,

iivVN WE, BUT TRA CES XN DI C ATI1| CO W(.- j J

AND THUS OUR COMMENTS ALONG UNES B ABOVE.

n. RE 2D. UNDERSTAND STATION HAS HAD REASONS QULG i i . f; 

। i______
(g^EAN! RaT-CXTLNG RELLKB1UTT AND WS SlUST ASSUME

CONNZGTiONS COMMENTS AS ABOVE.

t E. KE ZE. EXOM TRACES HERE ASSUME SUBJECT M AY R
»

AXM SUPPORTER OF KASAYUDU. NOTZ PREVIOUS CZECH COWECTIO.

COMMENTS AJL-SO AS ABOVE,

I’. RE ZF. AWAJ7THG YOUR FURTHER EXP.EOKAT1ON CNA CAi'TA

CZRTAZN.LT ZNTZR 7-5TED aj<T PCt531Dl-Z CNA SOLUTION. TILLS SHO DLL i

PROVIDE MAXIMUM CREDTgnJTY.

ZA Vift

IUUK CONTINUING ...

mi a pwo 3»MCf i *viifMnc*iiwa o»»।. i
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'WHATEVER ROLE THIS OP TOU MIGHT CONSIDER HIM. SOMEWHAT CONGj Xt

TOUR RECENT REPORT HE MISUNDERSTOOD OR D1SO3ETED INSTRUCTS 
Ob _

TAAVAlJLANLE HERE WHO MIGHT FILL iULL AMD WIED AbYL'

NUT INTENDED YOU CONSTRUE A3OTE COMMENTS AS 2A3;r^LjJ,'

OU AND COLLEAGUE UNDERSTAND UE CANNOT READ OVS21 JC

MUST 3D CONCExKCMEMT ? DP RIME ROLE, UNLESS OU 1ST AND DIG C^ro.

,-G.

LMTXRTALN ANY 3£310US PROPOSALS TOU MAKE EASED
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RS; LEOP 0002 (LN 17364) *

I. EXCELLENT REPORTING YOUil REFEREM^'

A N U C' ? M M E N A LE R T R O U. * L Ab I i G17 E E V ;■ ?. /

SUPPORT IM OGB-GNATENG LUMUMHA FROM ANY POSSIBIG! ■ .'

RESUMING GOVEP.N^NTAL POSITION OP O' HE FAIL-5 IN LEOP.

SETTING HIMSELF IN ST AN LEYVILLE OR ELSEWHERE. 
I

4. WHLLZ FCLxY AWARE OF NEFARIOUS PLOTTING GHANA,

GUINEA, UAR. TO RESTORE LUMUMBA, GREATLY DISTURBED AT

*

<

f 

i
c

to siCROCCO and particularly Tunisia ,\s memue:’

OF THIS CELLS. CAN TOU SUGGEST ANT ACTION > E CAM PHOPVS.

OLACiD OR TAKE OTHERWISE TO HELP DETACH THEM FROM LUMUMBA t;

CA^MP? ' . ’ M
l\: k

str 2-i wb 

i’ i a
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DiyruKbED at possibility that

f'UJtCt

• j r1 n e

CONTROL Of HIS FORCES DUE POSSIBLE HIGHER PAY BEING OFFERED

SOURCES HOST LOE TO US AS SUGGESTED PARA 4 YOUR REFERENCE.

UATIL'N I?’ OPJYER AND CAN ANYTHING FURTHER DE DONE

ABOir -ruiq THROUGH UN OR COVERTLY THROUGHkklEl

AGK TED LAST SENT

HIGH WE ASSUME 15 FULLY ENDORSED BY AMBAS.

AT YOUR DISCRETION, SILARZ THIS MESSAGE WITH

HIg. <c0.
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i N 1 aqf-q 
LEOP 0^26

CAM IN CONTACT

rcr' PROGRAM IP PROPER INSTRUMENTS AVAILABLE.

HECTOR GEORGES MASSIANGA RECENTLY TOLD ODACID OFFICER'

iN!i 'JHHMAN H£ IN CONTACT SMALL GROUP CNA TROOPS WlO WOULD

• a-. : I : ir-A rr |F KluCIvE FINANCIAL ENCOURAGEMENT . GUTrWAN Wl THCp- w

; ai r \ -uv> ARRANGED HAVE UDACID OFFICER UHRUDUCL MASSIANGA

GJ- ■'* .-Ju < a. THIS COULD Bl PUSHED THROUGH ANOTHER

•. TCl.O PF T 7 E L HF. IM HE IN :.n 7 AC ; -:n captain

................................................................... UE irASAvu--, l?< .l ■ : ;
_(2>

EV <>' COMMISSIONERS, BOL IKANGO AND CAPTAINS. ASKCD/Wj.AM

T-..7 -1^ IN contact Belgian, french, or other groups WILLING THA ii

A?;o AI<M 1-00 TROOPS LOCATED K I.TCNA AREA. SAID HIS GROUP WANTS

*A?VE THEM LEOP IN ABOUT 8 DAYS TO TRY TAKE OVER CITY. PLAN NOT

DOUBT KASAVU6U AGREES. BUT MIGHT

INVOLVED ref OP.

G.. SLIGHT CHANCE/W30TTLE MIGHT TRY THROuun SUBJECT

leop c-00 9 /in 180 7 7' ..).

3.:■ P LAN PROCEEp;ON-E AS I S’ - PR10RIT1IES AS LIS 7 ED ABOVE/ U NL E

INSTRUCTED TO, CONTRARY

; ' ■ 1. ■< \ 117 - ■ •1 C G U
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with security indicated.

POSS IBILI I H S ■

VAHJID THUS MAN?. TO r.
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REALIZE PREFERABLE USENEED CUT-CUT SUCH AS FiOWTON i!-:iRD NA7ICL'

71’4^1

EXPRESSED VIEW NEED TA/.E

DATE PASSED AND NO ACTION BUT IF PRICE RIGHT MiGH:!N C DAYS.

DIP FOU1

lUBJECT lEOP «5981 ( IN 166C6

V.'HO UNWITTING GUTMAN POLITICAL

CONTACT VISITED STAT ION.26.SEPTEFEER

U^FDIATE ACTION.’-. SA ID’ HAS ■ NAMES R-MAN SQUAD WHO WANT INTER.!
' ■ r " r~ -OS

ACHIEVE P OS I T I V E SETTLEMENT. / ?I f 0ROOP. USE D ^OULD

REPRODUCTION OY OT/IEK JHAN-THt i
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LECP 00DlR

EYES ONLY JADWIN FROM GUTHMAN
!Z 915

RYBAT YQPROP

NO REALLY AIRTIGHT OP

OR ACCEPT ING CALCULATED RtSKSop

EGREES.Or VARYING

VIEW NECESS I TY ACT IMMEDIATELYAva i laL’LE .

AUTHORIZE E>?lCRATORY conversations to determine

willing tame role as active agent or cut-out this

AAPPEARS WILLING ACCEPT

value his POTENT Iorder obtain pullOBJECT IVE 0? TO HIM IN

EARLY SEEALTHOUGH TOO

IF HEXEAVES AREA BEFORE EFFECTS OP AREMINIMIZEDBELIEVE RISK

APPARENT.

LEOPOLDVILLE

ALL ,

(wouldOP.

REF :

BELIEVEWEP; PARA 1 Rtf :

C/AF (CR M DIV NOTIFIED IRUO }0 5EP)

COP, 3/C Z

in 20^57

DIR 0309H (OUT 7^37 )

mjst choose between canceling

POSSIBLE WITH ASSETS NW AVAIL*

A’opOALH On HYPOTHETICAL BASIS-AND NOT REVEAL PLANS). IF HE

ROLE, WE BELIEVE IT NECESSARY REVEAL

ETAILS I $

3* . fear

PARTICIPATION

POSS I 0 ILITY MAY

MIGHT HAVE OVERSTATED. POSSIBILITY^^) 1

BEL I EVE.KE UNSU I TED ROLE AX PRESENT TIME, VIEW

ALSO BE REPORTING TO^i

S E"C'R E T /

NW



•o.l RECTOR

LEOPOLDVILLE j

C/AF (CT DIV NOTIFIED 1 5EP)

COP, 3/C J

Htu'U u^aLi SEl'i.

OPERATIONAL IMMEDIATE

’ | IN 20^57

DiR t.n lECP iW;:

EYES ONLY JADWIN FROM GUTHMAN nL* ” ’

Si p 22 IMS
RY0AT YQFRCP "
REF: DIR 0309^ (OUT 7W37 ) I A

1. NO REALLY AIRTIGHT OP POSSIBLE WITH ASSETS NCW AVAIL/ LI 
L

hjst choose between canceling op or accepting calculated risks —

GF VARYING DEGREES.

2. RE PARA 1 REF: WE BEL I EVE r ASSEi

AVAILABLE. VIEW NECESSITY ACT I WED IATELY, IF AT ALL, URC.r ijCS 

AUTHORIZE emigratory conversations TO DETERMINE if WHHW 

WILLING take rcle as active agent or’CUT-OUT this op. (WOULD 

APPROACH ON HYPOTHETICAL BASIS-AND NOT REVEAL PLANS). IF HE

APPEARS WlLLUJG ACCEPT ROLE, WE BELIEVE IT NECESSARY REVEAL 

OBJECTIVE OP TO HIM IN ORDER OBTAIN TULL VALUE HiS POTENTIAL. 

ALTHOUGH TOO EARLY SEE SPECIFIC DETAILS ■■■■ PART IN UP, 
I ■ : ;

BELIEVE RISK MINIMIZED IF HE;LEAVES AREA BEFORE EFFECTS OP ARE 
' ■ M "

apparent.

3. . FEAR MIGHT HAVE OVERSTATED. POSSIBILITY ^UOHlE 

PARTICIPATION. BELIEVE.HE UNSUITED ROLE AT* PRESENT TIME, VIEW 

POSSIBILITY MAY ALSO BE REPORTING TO VHMHl
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OPERATIONAL IKCJIATi

LECP

NEV/ POSSIBILITY EXISTS VIEW 29 SEPTEMBER GUThman 

.•^lisle 1 talks. althcugh[M-isle 1 previously favored sudju t 

REF OP, NOJ BELIEVES 'glS5ANGOLAN GROUP WOULD BE SUPPRESSED in

CONGO AND REPLACED BY GUINEAN SUPPORTED GROUP IF SUBJECT EvEP

REGAINS ASCENDANCY.

ORE PROPOSE

EXPRESSED VIEW

lcre[^isle 1

and DETERMINE his

DOES HQS CONS IDER

NEED TAKE IMMEDIATE ACTIC ’:.

THINKING SOONEST TO SEE Hi %/
ASSUMING

HIM BE TRUE

FROM POINT VIEW SECURITY OF OP?

Sli

favcrasle, believe this offers means achieve objective earl

PAR WITH IN SO FAR AS ACCESS AND SECURITY CONCERNL

5. RE PARA IF REF: AS OF NCW DO NOT HAVE ENOUGH info

evaluate potential of cna

QUEST HQS REPLY 0PIM VIA

O
v t►W I MMt NENT Kis CuTtS KdtoiSU And

EQUERRY LINK..

END OF MESSAGE
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CS CCM<NT: • URGED HQS AUTTHCRIZC CxPlCP 
TALKS TO DETERMINE IF SOfOTROFE W:LLU.’

• ROLE AS ACTIVE AGENT CH CUT-OUT.

eyes cr.tY

RYI1AT YCH7CP

RE LEOP :• (IN 2C^7)

TOO ARE AUT-XRIZEO HAVE EXPLORATORY TALKS VI .Sti'lO ntCfifaPi TO ASSE

HIS ATTiTULX TOWARD POSSIBLE ACTIVE AGEHT CR CUT-CUT ROLE. AGREE WITH YOU

INITIAL UI CCUSC IGKS LrKXLD EE CH HYPOTHETICAL BASIS.

it cxxs appear fro here that or possibilities availael

WL STILL HAVE SOC worry about pbprife stat together with questi

OF Wk". HCWE7E.T WE WILL WEIGH VERY CAREFULLY YOUR INITIAL ASSESTT HiS

AT? I TULL AS 'ALL A3 ANY SPECIFIC APPROACHES THAT F^Y DCRGE. EE WOULD iOl T.:>. 

ATE- CA.S STATUS C'-O SITUATION WOULD ALLOW fCR FCCERATE HASTE.

3. IN AJSL.XE >CHE DETAILS WE ARE RELUCTANT CaiSIDpn|^.ISLE CTCE. 

„u /IAS EE LN LONG Tilt CONTACT IN HIS SPECIFIC FIELD HE IS UI

iT RESPECTS AN aGEhT WE WWLD STILL HAVE BASIC GUEST ICTS AS TO CCWUIOL K'D

SECURITY. WE DO AC^LE YCU SHOULD EXPLORE HIS iHHKHlG WITH QUESTIONS MCRE

CUE I QUE THAN rjRF.CT. ,r rou FFEU WE ARE VRO^G 0^®)uISL£ 0T£ ASSESSJCn H !

ADVISE AFTER KEXT TALKS WITH HIM

APPRECIATE TL'.-CR YCLH rFTf.OWl 
. ■ ■ cOOtOtUAFlNC

c/rr --------------------—

TO HXOLL!^

S-E-C4I-E-T
JIGDUCTIOnVy OTHER THAN IKE ISSUING OJviCC IS r co.'iisntD. - c<
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PEF: DIR 03^fi0 (OUT 75^00 )

1 . 1UU3 (CUT 7:W.

5 OCT, VIEW EXPIRATION DATE HIS MATERIALS.

ITEMS OF C^TINUINS USEFULNESS.

CLn>jCjED LaKGRATORY CWvLRSAT I Ou with

after exploring all possibilities

SOLUTION RECCM<ND€D SY HQS. ALTHOUGH DIO

Get c

f C ’ 0 C 4 o t.

BELIEVE HE PREPARED TAKE ATTY ROLE NECESSARY WITHIN LIMITS

ACCOMPLISH OBJECTIVE

IF HCS BELIEVES _ PBPRI>< STAY OR LOCATION

WIFE PERMA? TENT BAR HIS PART I C I PAT I GN, STRESS NECESSITY

PROVIDE STATION WITH QUALIFIED THIRD

SUCH ASSET LOCALLY NOT FEASIBLE VIEW

COUNTRY HATIC^M.

SO CUR I TY FK'

POSSIBLE ASSET HERE

‘GUTH4AN DOUBTS ODA5LC SUCH ACTION.

MIGHT REVEAL DETAILS

S c c I

w





7 October

Ui*EC rek

; \2D
f I

*

ITU UXLY GUrHWAK

riv>.,> b<

END

YOU OVER PXRJOD TO SEE W2UCTHKR JIX MIGHT PLAT ACTIVE OR

HAD CiOOD DISCUSSION TOUR COLLEAGUE 7 OCT CO w M

ETUiLN YOUJt COLLEAGUE.

RYBAT TQPROI

Gx-RTALNLT NOT BE MADE AV IT TING BUT FUTURE CIRCUMSTANCE.*
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1 G t

UN YOU,

SUITABLE AND BLARING U4 WIND NEAYY ZXTJU LOAD T>LLS PLACV

THIRD NATIONAL WOULD NOT

RYOS M

Nt f-N

W LU’

LEAVE YOU CAN SCROUNGE.

HW



3662
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VCULD BE REQUIRED.

sir /A vj^

JJXP aici (LN 25261)
LECP ci>i CIN 25967) 
LEOP 0072 (LN 23052)

01/78/477

MILITANT SCHOOL GROUP GAN BE USED FOR THIS. RAISE QUESTION WHET)i

TIB MZN COULD BE SO HELD FOR LONG. SUGGEST THIS

HW
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iSPORT FROM ADJACENT TB.CRJTOR

FROM MATADi BY FJ-ANE OR TRUCK. A

WCNEY TO

BUYING OF

2OV OUR DISTRUST SUBJECT air A IX?LC

ZTZJOUHE WHLTH£J.

HOWEVER
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ION.

FXOM CA3LE THROUGH NORMAL CHANNEL
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-THIS W TAK AND RE CONGO THEY CAXtil UP

INO INDICATION AT ALL
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THINK ILAR.L7 AICUVAL CA3Z OFFJCKX WOULD MAXL BXNSE. S51FV.3 1 l

L

&

OAK

GROUP FOR ABDUCTION

ON HOUSS UP CL-LF7 /'ROW 5LT/ER OR, WORE PROBABLY
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L’-H MA I MA HIM

®I RECTOR

CP0L07ILLE

:a:7win frcm gut,nan

RYBaT TCPRCP

76336

81

?3 >18

PRIOR!TY

ABLE PENETRATE L‘<TCuRaGE,

DAT I ON WILL BE EVEN MORE

GCE3 ELIZ 17 OCTOBER

PRIORI 7 ¥

:b.

COMPLICATED WHEN’ WHA L

CASE OFFICER AVAILABLE, G'JTrMAN ‘,/C

DEVOTE AS MUCH TIME AS POSSIBLE TO ASSISTING AND OIRECTIM HIS

EFFORTS.

3. SERIOUSLY DOUBT POSSIBILITY ASSAULT HOUSE

CONCUR CP FEASIBLE SUBJECT GOES OCT INTO TO^ BUT V. EW CHA

WATCHING HOUSE, DOUBT HE WILL TRY THIS.IN HEAR FUTURE. EELI:

POSSIBLE TO MOUNT CCmAHDO, per ref b would WAM

w
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CIK
LLOP 01'.

•^^o ori
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POWERED FOREIGN MAKE RIFLE WITH TELESCCPIC SIGHT AND SILENCER *

HUNTING GOOD HERE WHEN LIGHTS RIGHT. HOWEVER A3 HUNTING RIFU * 1

NOW FORB I DOCK, WOULD KEEP RIFLE IN OFFICE PENDING OPENING OF '

►
HUNTING SEASON.

i

ENO OF MESSAGE

C/3 CGMOT: •REQUESTED ETA VIEWS RE POSSIBILITY USE CCtTUhW TYMI GROUP I. 
ABDUCTION (SUBJ).




